
CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING

MONDAY, 15 AUGUST 2011
CHARING CROSS HOTEL

The meeting opened at 7.35 p.m.

1.
Welcome:

Danny Caretti (Convenor)

2.
Apologies:

Mayor Sally Betts, Councillor Tony Kay, Morris Porteous, Ian McKay, 




Julie McAlpin, Mary O’Malley.
3.
Attendance:

As per attendance sheets (7 participants) including      
 
Councillor Mora Main.

4.
Correspondence:
Letter from Office of Mayor, Waverley Council dated 9/08/2011 





advising that Waverley Council is to set up a Working Group to identify 




issues and propose solutions regarding alcohol anti-social behaviour in 




our LGA. The Working Group is to be trialled for a period of 12 months 




with its first meeting in September 2011. Julie McAlpin is to represent 




Charing Cross Precinct at this Working Group.




Letter from The Hon Brad Hazzard MP to Bruce Notley-Smith dated 




2/08/2011 regarding St Catherine’s School DA140/2011 which is to be 




determined by The Sydney East Joint Regional Planning Panel, at a date 




yet to be advised. See also unanimous motion passed by Precinct.
5.
Minutes Passed:
The Minutes of 20 June 2011 were accepted and passed as an 





accurate record.





Moved by Margaret Hope.  Seconded by Pat Kenny. 
6.
MOTIONS PASSED/REQUESTS FOR ACTION FOR THE ATTENTION OF COUNCIL:
a)
RE DA 140/2011 ST CATHERINE’S SCHOOL


Motion

Charing Cross Precinct does not support DA 140/2011 submitted by St Catherine’s School, which is located in the Charing Cross conservation area.  In particular, objection is raised to:
- the proposed building at 317-319 A Bronte Road Waverley, and
- impacts on the public domain at the Bronte Road and Albion Street frontages.

1.  
The proposed building at 317-319 Bronte Road does not recognise or complement the existing street character in either architectural style, height, street presentation, bulk, scale or use of materials.  Neither is it a stand-alone wonder of outstanding design, intended to delight its users and the community   it is an awkwardly sited, four level building (3 stories plus basement) situated close to the top of the Bronte Gully ridge where it will dominate the surrounding one and two storey residential dwellings in this historic area and the low-rise Bronte gully precinct.  It will create an ill fitting commercial style post-modern block, at odds with its neighbours and the intent of the Charing Cross conservation area.  
2. 
The front setback of the building is not in keeping with other major buildings in the area including the school’s own buildings in Bronte Road.  The Precinct strongly recommends that the front setback be substantially increased by a minimum of six metres from the front boundary to provide a garden setting for the building and a more restrained street presence.  Given that 317-319 Bronte Road forms a second stage of the Bronte Road building project (stage one is the recently completed innovation centre) the precinct recommends removal of the top storey altogether, and better architectural design integration of the two buildings.
3.  The Public Domain:
Charing Cross Precinct recommends design recognition of the school’s impact on the public domain, for example
-     recessed bus shelter at Albion Street bus stop, set within the site boundary, to improve pedestrian amenity, comfort and gathering space, improved footpath treatment, waste recycling bins, lighting etc
-     recessed seat or footpath widened into the site boundary at Bronte Road, to provide better pedestrian amenity, resting space and opportunity for planting.
 Moved by M Hope. Seconded by L Mellos. Passed unanimously.
b)
REQUEST TO REDUCE THE CURB CROSSING TO MEET THE WIDTH OF THE 
DRIVEWAY AT CHARINGFIELD NURSING HOME, 282A BRONTE ROAD, 
CHARING CROSS


Action


Following Council’s response that it cannot narrow the driveway from 2 lane right of way to 1 
land right of way, the Precinct seeks to clarify its request by requesting that the curb-crossing is 
reduced to make it the same width as the existing driveway. By doing this,  cars performing 
illegal u-turns will be forced to slow down as there is less room yet the 2 lane right of way 
remains intact.
c)
FOOTPATH USE AND OBSTRUCTION

Action

The Precinct is concerned about the use of footpaths, particularly in the Charing Cross shopping 
strip, by cyclists, skateboarders, shopkeepers and pedestrians generally and requests that 
Council’s Safety Officer attend our next meeting to suggest ways in which this conflict between 
the users of the footpaths can be addressed.
d)
MORE RUBBISH BINS AT CHARING CROSS SHOPPING STRIP


Action


The Precinct believes that three additional rubbish pins are needed in the Charing Cross shopping 
strip: one near the Verona Cake Shop, another near the Robin Hood Hotel bus stop, and a third in 
the vicinity of Carrington Road west. Councillor Main is follow up this matter.

e)
COMMUNITY SAFETY PRECINCT MEETINGS


Action


The Precinct requests that the office of Mary Shiner notify Ms Pat Kenny of 16 Albion Street 
Waverley NSW 2024 by letter of the dates of the Community Safety Precinct Meetings in writing 
as Ms Kenny does not have an email address and has volunteered to attend these meetings on 
behalf of the Precinct.
7.
UPDATED MATTERS


a)
CHARING CROSS SCATTER CROSSING


Mary O’Malley could not attend this Precinct meeting to give an update on this matter. 


the matter has been rolled over to the next Precinct meeting for an update.

b)
PRECINCT DISAPPOINTMENT WITH COUNCIL’S REPEATED FAILURE TO 


ADHERE TO HERITAGE GUIELINES


The Precinct’s motion was referred to Divisional Manager, Strategic Planning and 


Divisional Manager, Development Assessment; the heritage Advisor and to the Principal 


Strategic Planner for noting and consideration.

c)
GARBAGE COLLECTION IN LEICHHARDT LANE


Request that collection be scheduled after 6 am. Council cannot change the time of its 


garbage run which is about 5.30 am as it is a school collection and this requires early pick 

up and also because the ‘knock-on’ effect to other runs. 
8.
CHARING CROSS PUBS AND RESIDENTS UPDATE


The Pubs and Residents sub committee meetings are now held on the same days as the 


Charing Cross Precinct Meeting starting at 6.30 pm.:

· Robin Hood Hotel is under new management

· The Precinct requests that a rubbish bin is installed outside the pet shop for rubbish/litter from the hotel patrons (See item 6(d)).
· The Precinct has been made aware that the Charing Cross Hotel is to be put up for sale.
· The telephone number regarding complaints for both hotels now appear on the flyers for the precinct meetings. Mobile numbers are also to be added in the near future.

9.
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS


a)
117 HENRIETTA STREET, WAVERLEY



Ms D Ball nor Ms J Namey attended the meeting to provide the Precinct with an update 


on this DA.

b)
ST CATHERINE’S SCHOOL, WAVERLEY


See items 4 and 6(a) regarding this matter.
10.
GENERAL BUSINESS

a)
COMMUNITY SAFETY PRECINCT MEETING


No one from the Precinct attended the last meeting. In the future Pat Kenny is to be 


notified by Mary Shiner regarding date/time of meetings. Matter raised at the last meeting 

included:
· increase in shoplifting at Westfield Shopping Centre

· increase in the number of stolen vehicles

· malicious damage to property.
Next Charing Cross Precinct meeting is scheduled for Monday 17 October.

Meeting closed 9.05 pm
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